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7:00 pm Call to order  
 
7:01 pm Approve Previous Meeting’s Minutes, Adopt Agenda 
 
7:02 pm Community Presentations 

District Department of Transportation Director Jeff Marootian 
 

7:35 pm Officer Reports  
1. Approve Treasurer’s Report  pg. 11 

 
 Standing Committee Reports: 
7:45 pm Community Outreach  pg.12 

1. Approve January 2017 committee report.  
2. Next meeting – 7:00 pm, February 26, 2018 (4th Monday) 

 
7:46 pm Alcohol Beverage Licensing  pg. 13 

1. Approve January 2017 committee report. 
2. Suggested Motion: The ANC approve the submitted Settlement Agreement with Truth 

Hookah/Cigar (1220 H Street NE) (ABRA # 108602) and not protest its request for a CT 
license. 

3. Next meeting – 7:00 pm, February 19, 2018 (3rd Tuesday) 
 

7:55 pm Transportation and Public Space  pg. 19 
1. Approve January 2017 committee report. 
 
Old Business 
2. Recommendation: ANC 6A support the concept proposed in B22-0351, legislation 

authored by Councilmember Charles Allen to create a School Parking Zone Program, 
because it seeks to address the fact that DC Public Schools are being forced to 
prioritize parking on school property over recreational space. 

 
New Business 
3. Recommendation: ANC 6A provide a letter of conditional support for the 2018 Rock 

and Roll Marathon on the condition that the organizers commit to meeting with the 
ANC orior to their meetings with DDOT and HSEMA in order to discuss the possibility of 
alternate routes that do not repeatedly impact ANC 6A and the streetcar for the 2019 
race, and that ANC 6A oppose the "Clean Route" requirement that no cars be 
permitted to park along the route far in advance of the race. 

4. Recommendation: ANC 6A send a letter of support to the Mayor's Task Force on 
Special Events for the 2018 Capitol Hill Classic race and oppose the "Clean Route" 
requirement that no cars be permitted to park along the route far in advance of the 
race. 

5. Next meeting – 7:00 pm, February 26, 2018 (4th Monday) 
 



District of Columbia Government 
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A 
Agenda for February 8, 2018 
 
 Second (2nd) Thursdays at 7:00 pm, Miner Elementary, 601 Fifteenth (15th) Street NE 
   Public Meeting – All Are Welcome to Attend 

 

 
ANC 6A Agenda Package | February 2018 | For more information go to www.anc6a.org. 2 

8:10 pm Economic Development and Zoning  pg. 42 

1. Approve January 2017 committee report. 
2. Recommendation: ANC6A send a letter to DCPS and DGS encouraging them to request 

a variance and seek other ways of increasing play space at Maury Elementary School. 
3. Recommendation: ANC6A send a letter to DDOT requesting they engage with DCPS to 

come up with a solution to the challenges regarding parking and space restrictions at 
Maury Elementary School. 

4. Recommendation: ANC6A send a letter to the Zoning Administrator encouraging 
flexibility in the interpretation of parking requirements at Maury Elementary School. 

5. Next meeting – 7:00 pm, February 21, 2018 (3rd Wednesday) 
 
8:30 pm New Business 
 
8:31 pm Single Member District reports (1 minute each) 
 
8:40 pm Community Comments (2 minutes each) 
 
8:45 pm Adjourn 
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Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) 6A 
Minutes 

Miner Elementary School 
January 11, 2018 

 
Present: Commissioners Phil Toomajian (Chair), Marie Claire Brown, Sondra-Phillips-Gilbert, Patrick 
Malone, Mike Soderman, Calvin Ward, Stephanie Zimny 
 
The meeting convened at 7:05 pm. 
 
Chairman Toomajian called the roll and announced the presence of a quorum. 
 
Motion: Chairman Toomajian moved and Commissioner Patrick Malone seconded the motion to adopt the 
Commission rules. The motion passed by unanimous consent (6-0).  
 
Motion: Chairman Toomajian moved and Commissioner Malone seconded the motion to consider the 
election of Commission officers (Chair, Vice Chair, Secretary and Treasurer). The motion passed by 
unanimous consent (6-0).  
 
Motion: Chairman Toomajian moved and Commissioner Soderman seconded the motion to elect members 
of the permanent committees for 2018. 
Economic Development and Zoning Committee – Brad Greenfield (Chair), Jake Joyce, Missy Boyette, 
Michael Hoenig, Tim Drake, Ruth Ann Hudson. 
Transportation and Public Space Committee –Todd Sloves (Chair), Jeff Fletcher, Andrea Adleman, Hassan 
Christian, Elizabeth Nelson. 
Alcohol Beverage Licensing Committee – Jay Williams (Co-Chair), Christopher Seagle (Co-Chair), Roger 
Caruth, Michael Herman, Justin Rzepka, Mark Samburg. 
Community Outreach Committee – Roni Hollmon (Chair), Gladys Mack, Joyce West.  The motion passed 
by unanimous consent (6-0). 
 
Motion: Chairman Toomajian moved and Commissioner Stephanie Zimny seconded the motion to adopt a 
schedule of monthly meetings, on the second Thursday of each month for 2018 (except August): February 
8, March 8, April 12, May 10, June 14, July 12, September 13, October 11, November 8, and December 
13. The motion passed by unanimous consent (6-0). 
 
Motion: Chairman Toomajian moved and Commissioner Calvin Ward seconded a motion to participate in 
and to authorize the Treasurer to write a $25.00 check to participate in the ANC Security Fund. The 
motion passed by unanimous consent (6-0). 
 
The minutes for the ANC December 2017 meeting and the agenda for the January 2018 meeting were 
accepted without changes or objection.  
 
Community Presentations 
Amber Breitenberg, Senior Manager, FRESHFARM H Street NE Farmers Market 
Ms. Breitenberg spoke to the Commissioners regarding the continued operation of the FRESHFARM H 
Street NE farmers market, at its current location on Thirteenth (13th) Street NE between H Street and 
Wylie Streets. She asked that ANC 6A send letter of support to the DC Department of Transportation 
(DDOT) concerning the necessary permit for road closure at the business site. 
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Motion: Chairman Toomajian moved and Commissioner Marie-Claire Brown seconded the motion that a 
letter of support for the FRESHFARM H Street Farmers Market permit be forwarded to the DC Department 
of Transportation (DDOT). The motion passed (7-0). 
 
Captain John Knutsen, Metropolitan Police Department (MPD) First District Sector 2 
Captain Knutsen gave an overview of recent crime figures for the First District, and advised that the 
overall crime figures had decreased, in some cases significantly, in 2017 from the previous year, 2016.  
Violent crime figures in 2017 were down twenty-five percent (25%). Captain Knutsen further indicated 
that assaults and robberies had decreased fifty percent (50%) and twenty-five percent (25%) percent 
respectively over the previous thirty (30) day period.  Captain Knutsen also discussed a recent shooting 
incident that took place at Ninth (9th) and I Streets, NE, in which the offender was critically wounded 
but survived.  Also present were Captain John McDonald and Lieutenant Scott Siegel of the MPD Fifth 
District.  These MPD officials strongly urged that neighborhood residents avail themselves of the city’s 
Private Security Camera Rebate Program since these cameras have proven very helpful to the MPD in 
identifying offenders.  Finally, MPD officials indicated that motion was in place to add more MPD 
Mountain Bike Officers.  MPD officials received questions and comments from the Commissioners and 
members of the public concerning these matters.   
 
Hayley Peckett, Project Manager, DC Department of Transportation (DDOT) 
Ms. Peckett discussed the upcoming public meetings regarding the proposed streetcar line extension from 
Union Station to Georgetown, the planned extension of the Benning Road line and the ongoing 
consideration of a site location for the erection of a streetcar storage and maintenance facility.  Ms. 
Peckett provided factsheets concerning the aforementioned.  She also took questions and comment from 
the Commissioners on these subjects. 
 
Officer Reports 
Chairman Toomajian advised that Mr. Jeff Marootian, Director, DC Department of Transportation (DDOT) 
is scheduled to appear at the February 8, 2018 ANC 6A meeting and Ward 6 Councilmember Charles Allen 
is tentatively scheduled to speak with the ANC 6A Commissioners at the March 8, 2018 meeting.  
Chairman Toomajian also mentioned the DC Summer Camp Fair scheduled for January 25, 2018, at the 
J.O Wilson Elementary School, 600 K Street, NE, from 6:00-8:00 pm, and gave kudos to the Miner 
Elementary School which was selected to participate in the DC Department of Energy and Environment’s 
(DDOE) Riversmart Project. 
 
Treasurer’s Report  
Ms. Zimny presented the Treasurer’s Report. The opening balance in the checking account was $9.344.38, 
with a forwarding balance of $8,799.10. There were disbursements of $450.00 to Irene Dworakowski 
(Check 1816) for agenda/web master services; $81.00 to FedEx; (Check 1817) $200.00 for December 2017 
minutes; (Check 1818), $25.00 to ANC Security Fund (Check 1819), leaving a balance of $8,799.10, in the 
checking account and $13,771.13, including a $.024 interest deposit in the savings account. A Petty Cash 
Summary was included in the report showing a forwarding balance of $25.00. The report was accepted 
without objection.  
 
Committee Reports: 
Community Outreach Committee (COC) 
No report. The COC did not meet December 2017. 
Next meeting – 7:00 pm, January 22, 2017 (4th Monday). 
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Alcohol Beverage Licensing (ABL)   
No report.  The ABL Committee did not meet in December 2017. 
 
Motion: Commissioner Brown moved and Chairman Toomajian seconded a motion that ANC 6A withdraw 
its protest of Nomad Hookah Bar’s request for later sidewalk café hours.  The motion passed (6-0). 
 
Next meeting – 7:00 pm, January 16, 2018 (3rd Tuesday)  
 
Transportation and Public Space Committee (TPS) 
The December 2017 TPS Committee Report was accepted without objection. 
 
Recommendation: ANC 6A support the concept proposed in B-22-0351, Legislation authored by 
Councilmember Charles Allen to create a school parking zone program because it seeks to address the 
fact that DC Public Schools are being forced to prioritize parking on school property over recreational 
space. 
 
Chairman Toomajian seconded that the above-referenced recommendation and tabled it pending further 
discussion and review at the ANC’s February meeting by unanimous consent when staff from 
Councilmember Allen’s office can be present to discuss the matter with the Commission.  
 
Motion: The Committee moved and Commissioner Soderman seconded a motion that ANC 6A ask the DC 
Department of Transportation (DDOT) to investigate pedestrian safety around Miner Elementary School as 
well as establish or review its “Safe Routes to Schools” plan. The motion passed (7-0). 
 
Next meeting – 7:00pm January 22, 2018 (4th Monday)  
 
Economic Development and Zoning (EDZ) 
The December 2017 EDZ Committee report was accepted without objection. 
 
Motion: The Committee moved and Commissioner Ward seconded a motion that ANC 6A send a letter of 
support to the Board of Zoning Adjustment (BZA) for a special exception from the requirement that a rear 
addition extend no more than ten (10) feet beyond a neighboring structure to construct a rear addition to 
an existing one-family dwelling at 128 Seventeenth (17th) Street NE in the RF-1 Zone on condition that the 
applicants make best efforts to get letters of support from neighbors. The motion passed (6-0). 
 
Next meeting – 7:00 pm, January 17, 2018 (3rd Wednesday). 
 
New Business 
Single Member District Reports 
Commissioner Malone (6A05) advised of the pending federal government shutdown and mentioned the 
potential complications and disruptions of service. 
 
Commissioner Sondra Phillips-Gilbert (6A07) spoke of the recent death of Ms. Mamie “Peanut” Johnson, 
one of only three (3) women to be selected to play baseball in the then designated Negro leagues.   
 
Commissioner Mike Soderman (6A03) spoke to the recent and ongoing frigid winter weather and that 
many residents have experienced frozen or burst pipe issues. He mentioned some measures that might be 
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taken to prevent such problems, and also indicated that individuals might want to donate to the funds 
established by DC Water and Pepco to assist low-income individuals needing assistance.  
 
Commissioner Brown (6A01) advised that she accompanied Mayor Bowser, Ward 6 Councilmember Charles 
Allen, and other officials on the Ward 6 Neighborhood Walk last month emphasizing the need for 
improved trash collection and street clean-up and urging the city’s aggressive response in its rat 
abatement efforts.   
 
Commissioner Zimny (6A06) also mentioned that she accompanied Mayor Bowser, Ward 6 Councilmember 
Charles Allen, and other officials on the Ward 6 Neighborhood Walk last month emphasizing the need for 
improved trash collection and street clean-up and urging the city’s aggressive response in its rat 
abatement efforts.  Commissioner Zimny indicated that neighborhood residents should be vigilant and 
proactive in the efforts to keep the areas around their properties clean and that DC Department of Public 
Works (DPW) came to her district to collect any remaining leaf bags that may have been left during prior 
collections. 
 
Commissioner Ward (6A08) mentioned an upcoming dance at the Miner Elementary School. 
 
Community Comments 
Ms. Tynisha Owens, Ward 6 Liaison for Mayor Bowser’s office left a factsheet regarding Mayor Bowser’s 
scheduled appearances at planned community events from January through July 2018. More detailed 
information can be obtained at: http://moca.dc.gov or 202-442-8150. 
 
Mr. David Rydzeski gave an overview on the DC College Savings Plan and left pamphlets for the public on 
this subject.  All contributions are tax deferred and this plan covers post graduate education and can be 
used for grades K-12 and as well. Detailed information on this matter can be obtained at: 
www.dccollegesavings.com. 
 
Mr. Jeremiah Lowery, a candidate for DC Council, At-Large, left literature for the public. 
 
A community resident spoke in support of The Neighborhood Engagement Achieves Results Act (NEAR 
Act). 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm. 
 

http://moca.dc.gov/
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Minutes 

ANC 6A Community Outreach Committee (COC) of 
Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) 6A 

Regular Meeting – January 22, 2018 
Eastern Senior High School 

1700 East Capitol Street NE, Washington DC 
 
 

Meeting called to order at 7:05 pm. 
No quorum. 
 
COC members present: Roni Hollmon (Chair) 
COC members absent: Joyce West, Gladys Mack 
ANC Commissioners present: none 
Community members present: none 
 
Eastern Senior High School Principal Sah Brown stopped by greet attendees. 
 
Nora Senyk arrived at 7:30 pm.  She apologized for being late.  She explained the process for the 
Catholic University of America Columbus School of Law 2018 Vita Tax Preparation program with 
Catholic Charities.  The program is free.  You call to schedule an appointment and they take care of 
your tax preparation and e-file for you.  They offer services for persons with limited English or 
disabilities.  They also offer help to persons who have problems with the IRS.  The program will run 
on Saturdays from 9:00 am to 5:00 pm, February 3 to April 14, 2018 (No service on March 31, 2018 
due to Easter weekend) 
 
No community members present. 
 
Meeting adjourned 7:35 pm. 
 
 

The next regular meeting of the ANC 6A COC 
Monday, February 26, 2018 at 7:00 pm 

Eastern Senior High School Parent Center, 1700 East Capitol Street NE 
(enter from East Capitol Street) 
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Minutes 
Alcoholic Beverage Licensing (ABL) Committee 
Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) 6A 

January 16, 2018 
 
Pursuant to notice duly given, a meeting of the Alcoholic Beverage Licensing Committee 
(“Committee”) of ANC 6A was held commencing at 7:00 pm on January 16, 2018 at Sherwood 
Recreation Center, 640 Tenth (10th) Street NE, Washington, DC 20002. 
 
Committee Members Present: Jay Williams (Co-Chair), Christopher Seagle (Co-Chair), Roger Caruth, 
and Michael Herman. 
Committee Members Absent: Mark Samburg and Justin Rzepka. 
Commissioners Present: None 
Community Members Present: Lauren Robinson (Truth), Demaison Thompson (Truth), John Brown 
(Dynamix Lounge), Julian Looney (Antunovich Associates – Architect for Truth). 
 
I. Call to Order 

Mr. Williams called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.  The meeting proceeded with a quorum 
present. 

II. Community Comment 
None. 

 
III. Old Business 

None. 
 

IV. New Business 
A. Discussion of request for new CT license by Truth Hookah/Cigar, LLC t/a Truth 

Hookah/Cigar (1220 H Street NE) (ABRA # 108602). 

• Mr. Williams introduced the partners behind Truth and asked them to describe their plans. 

• Ms. Robinson introduced herself and stated that she lives and works in DC.  The partners 
hope to open the establishment by April 1, 2018 and are excited to be a positive part of 
the community. 

• The vision for the establishment is to have two levels – the first level will be a hookah 
lounge and the second level will be a cigar bar.  The aim is for a relaxed atmosphere, a 
place where customers can “mellow out”. 

• Ms. Thompson used to work as a manager at Nomad and is very familiar with the 
neighborhood. 

• Ms. Robinson stated that their focus will be on “sophisticated” clients and to be a unique 
business for the area. 

• Mr. Seagle asked how their entertainment endorsement/cover charge would work, given 
the vibe of a hookah/cigar bar.  Ms. Thompson stated that that endorsement would be 
used for special events, likely more during the day.  It would not be a common 
occurrence. 

• Mr. Seagle inquired whether the partners had worked on how to comply with DC’s smoking 
regulations.  Ms. Thompson stated that the most important regulatory requirement is 
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proper HVAC and ventilation, which they are working on.  They will get all required 
approvals/exemptions. 

• Ms. Robinson stated she has researched other establishments that permit smoking, 
including Civil Lounge, and knows what it takes to get the proper licenses/exemptions. 

• Mr. Williams asked if there were plans for outdoor space.  Ms. Thompson said that is not a 
current focus; there may be the possibility of a rooftop deck, but not anytime soon. 

• Mr. Seagle asked what abuts the back of the establishment.  Mr. Brown responded that 
there is a parking pad, an alley, and then Wylie Street NE.   

• Mr. Williams cautioned the owners to make sure they are sensitive to the needs of their 
neighbors, including proper trash management and noise mitigation.   

• Mr. Seagle asked if the partners had ever owned another establishment; Ms. Thompson 
and Ms. Robinson said they had not. 

• Mr. Williams asked if there were plans to serve food.  Ms. Thompson said that that was not 
planned due to space constraints. 

• Mr. Williams asked if there were any other owners besides Ms. Thompson and Ms. 
Robinson; they responded that there were not, and that they were the only people 
providing guidance on running the business. 

• Mr. Williams asked if they had had a chance to review the standard ANC 6A settlement 
agreement.  Ms. Robinson said she had, and that her only question was whether the 
language regarding graffiti removal would apply to work that they commissioned.  Mr. 
Williams responded that the language is meant to apply to unauthorized graffiti, and that 
he would be happy to attempt to revise/clarify the language. 

• Mr. Seagle explained that a major concern in the neighborhood is establishments emitting 
noise that can be heard inside a residence, and that a focus on the Committee is on 
ensuring proper noise mitigation. 

• Ms. Robinson responded that they would be cautious about that, and when they have live 
DJs in for an event would make sure that they would be compliant.  Ms. Robinson also 
noted that live DJs and loud music would not fit with their plans as a place for clients to 
“mellow out”. 

• Mr. Williams asked if there was any concern about competition from Nomad or Touche, 
both of whom provide hookah.  Ms. Thompson stated that they were not concerned and 
that they were confident they could build a client base and focus on the client 
relationships. 

 
Mr. Seagle moved/seconded by Mr. Williams, to recommend that the ANC protest the license 
of Truth Cigar/Hookah unless a signed settlement agreement is submitted and approved by 
the ANC prior to the protest filing date.  The motion passed 4-0. 

V. Adjourn 

The Committee adjourned at 7:24 pm.  
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AGENDA 

ANC 6A Transportation & Public Space Committee Meeting 

Capitol Hill Towers, 900 G Street NE 

January 22, 2018 at 7:00 pm 

 

I. Called meeting to order at 7:05 pm. 

II. Introductions. 

A. Committee members in attendance: Chair Todd Sloves, Elizabeth Nelson, Jeff Fletcher. 

B. Commissioners in attendance: Amber Gove, 6A04 

III. Announcements 

A. The Committee will meet on the fourth Monday next month, on February 26, 2018. 

B. ANC 6A seeking volunteer committee members. 

IV. Community Comment (5 minutes) – none was heard. 

V. New Business 

A. Request for support of the 2018 Rock and Roll Marathon (15 minutes) 
i. Diane Romo-Thomas made a presentation to the committee on behalf of the Rock and 

Roll Marathon.  The race will follow a similar route to the previous year, except the 
marathon will not double back on North Carolina Avenue NE this year.  The race will 
reach ANC6A by approximately 9:00 am and the last runners will be out of our ANC by 
approximately 11:30 am.  The race route must be clear by 1:00 pm at the very latest to 
allow the DC Streetcar to operate.  The only live music performance in our ANC will take 
place at the Autozone parking lot on the 1200 block of H Street NE.  She said residents 
and their representatives can contact her directly as in past years if the volume is too 
loud. 

ii. Ms. Romo-Thomas explained that HSEMA and MPD would strictly enforce an initiative 
known as “Clean Route.”  This would require the removal of all parked cars from the 
entire race route the evening before the race.  All remaining vehicles would be towed at 
the expense of race organizers and vehicle owners would be issued summonses.  Ms. 
Romo-Thomas said that in her recent meeting with the Special Events Task Group, she 
was informed that while the Clean Route Initiative has been on the books for a number of 
years, it would be strictly enforced this year in response to recent attacks involving 
vehicles.  She said all ANCs affected by the race have formally opposed the initiative and 
encouraged the Special Events Task Group to seek an alternative method of ensuring 
safety of event participants and residents. 

iii. Members of the Committee were concerned with providing support for the race given this 
development.  Ms. Romo-Thomas informed the Committee that other ANCs had provided 
support but included language in their support letters opposing the Clear Route 
Initiative. 

iv. Committee member Elizabeth Nelson expressed a desire to explore alternative routes for 
the race that do not impact ANC 6A.  She feels that after a decade of this race occurring 
in our ANC, the organizers should seek other route possibilities that do not repeatedly 
impact the same communities and the same residents.  Commissioner Amber Gove 
recommended meeting with the event organizers this summer prior to their initial 



Committee Reports 
Transportation and Public Space (T&PS) 

 
 
 

 
ANC 6A Agenda Package | February 2018 | For more information go to www.anc6a.org. 20 

meetings with the Special Events Task Group in order to review alternatives.  Ms. Romo-
Thomas agreed to meet with the committee in July 2018 prior to an August meeting with 
HSEMA and the Task Group.  She said the race would eventually have to be moved so as 
not to disrupt DC Streetcar operations. 

v. Chair Sloves made a motion, seconded by Jeff Fletcher, that ANC 6A provide 
conditional support for the 2018 Rock and Roll Marathon if and only if the 
organizers commit to meeting with the committee this summer prior to their 
discussions with HSEMA and the Special Events Task Group regarding the 2019 race 
in order to discuss the possibility of alternate routes that do not repeatedly impact 
ANC 6A, and that ANC 6A oppose MPD's "Clean Route" Initiative. The motion passed 
3-0. 

B. Request for support of the 2018 Capitol Hill Classic 10K race. (15 minutes) 
i. Race organizers Jason Levine and Roberta Stewart gave a presentation to the committee.  

The route for both the 10K and 3K will be the same as the previous year.  They will work 
with MPD regarding road closures and access to houses of worship along the route.  Mr. 
Levine explained that they would also be impacted by the new enforcement of the 
“Clean Route” Initiative and that the cost of vehicle removal could reduce the charitable 
impact of the race due to the steep cost. 

ii. Committee members reiterated their support for the race and its benefit to the 
community, and also expressed concern regarding the Clean Route Initiative. 

iii. Chair Sloves made a motion, seconded by Elizabeth Nelson, that ANC 6A support the 
2018 Capitol Hill Classic race and oppose MPD's "Clean Route" Initiative. The motion 
passed 3-0. 

VI. Additional Community Comment (time permitting) – None was heard. 

VII. Adjourned meeting at 8:05 pm. 
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February XX, 2018 

 

The Honorable Phil Mendelson 

Chairman, Council of the District of Columbia 

1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Suite 504 

Washington, DC 20004 

 

Re: Daytime School Parking Zone Amendment Act of 2017 (B22-0351) 

 

Dear Chairman Mendelson and members of the Council: 

 

At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting1 on February 8, 2018, our Commission voted X-X-X (with 5 

Commissioners required for a quorum) to support the concept set forth in legislation authored by Councilmember 

Charles Allen for a daytime school parking zone and pass program. 

 

Through the reconstruction process of a school in our ANC, it has come to our attention that DC Public and Charter 

Schools are under extreme pressure to meet zoning requirements for providing on-site parking for school staff.  In the 

case of this and many other schools throughout the district, this has often meant the creation of parking spaces, often at 

the expense of recreational space set aside for students and the larger community, which lack similar zoning 

protections.  While we are sympathetic to the transportation needs of the hardworking staff at our public and charter 

schools, we believe the current system creates a perverse incentive to convert recreational play space into parking. 

 

The bill proposed by Councilmember Allen, while not yet finalized, puts forward a creative approach to balancing the 

needs of school staff, students, and the broader community, while disincentivizing single-occupancy auto commuting.  

It would allow school staff to avail themselves of on-street parking reserved for area residents at a time of day when 

many of those residents are at work and not using it.  We believe that this concept strikes the right balance between 

meeting the commuting needs of DCPS staff, while not sacrificing precious recreational space available to students 

and the public.  It also provides an opportunity for residents to voice their concerns prior to establishment of the school 

parking zone, through both a public hearing and consideration of input from the impacted ANC.   

 

The Commission applauds Councilmember Allen and the bill’s cosponsors for their ingenuity and dedication to 

resolving this pressing issue.  We also recommend the Council consider adding language stating that when schools 

possess adequate space to meet parking, instructional and recreational needs that the school not seek to utilize curbside 

parking.  We now encourage the Council to swiftly give this proposal consideration and, in consultation with the 

executive and other members of the Council, make the necessary changes to move it closer to passage and 

implementation.  

 

Thank you for giving great weight to the recommendation of ANC 6A. Should you wish to discuss this letter with the 

Commission, please feel free to reach out to me at philanc6a@gmail.com. 

 

On behalf of the Commission, 

 

 

Phil Toomajian, 

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A 

                                            
1
  ANC 6A meetings are advertised electronically on the anc6a-announce@yahoogroups.com, anc-6a@yahoogroups.com, and 

newhilleast@yahoogroups.com, at www.anc6a.org, and through print advertisements in the Hill Rag. 

mailto:anc6a-announce@googlegroups.com
mailto:anc-6a@yahoogroups.com
mailto:newhilleast@yahoogroups.com
http://www.anc6a.org/
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Daytime School Parking Zone Amendment Act of 2017 

At many schools in D.C., space is at a premium and students have limited on-site play areas. 

Often this is because of zoning requirements that force schools to prioritize on-site parking 

over playspace and greenspace for students. The Daytime School Parking Zone Amendment 

Act of 2017 would limit on-site parking minimums and authorize the Mayor to create “School 

Parking Zones” around schools, where DCPS and Public Charter School staff could park 

during the day. This would give schools more flexibility to use space to serve students. It also 

would give more certainty to staff who often already park in the neighborhood around their 

school.  

 

Currently, schools are required to provide 0.25 parking spots per 1,000 square feet. For some 

schools, these required parking spots preclude an on-site play space for students. This 

legislation would eliminate that requirement for schools with a School Parking Zone, giving 

school communities more flexibility to use their valuable property to benefit students. Further, 

even with this minimum requirement, many teachers are already parking in the neighborhood 

around the school. Some teachers are able to find an unregulated spot near school, some cross 

their fingers and hope not to find a ticket at the end of the day, while others are encouraged to 

seek a visitor pass from a friendly parent. 

 

The legislation would authorize the Mayor to set boundaries and enforcement hours for School 

Parking Zones, after consultation with impacted ANCs and the community. Ideally, parking 

would be allowed during the day, when demand from residents is lower—like the current 

program for daytime contractor parking permits. But the staff at each school will have 

different parking demands, and every neighborhood will have differing capacity to handle 

additional parking during the day. So the legislation requires the Mayor to provide notice to 

impacted ANCs and hold at least one public hearing before creating a School Parking Zone, to 

ensure the parameters of the Zone take into consideration the specifics of the neighborhood.  

 

The legislation would also create the Public School Staff Commuter Fund. The Fund would 

collect revenue generated by permits and fines for parking within a School Parking Zone. The 

Fund would be used to administer the School Parking Zone program, and excess revenue in 

the Fund would be used to provide transportation subsidies for staff who choose not to 

commute by car. 

 

The District government should not be encouraging teachers to drive at the expense of 

providing play space for students. This legislation will provide students with more 

opportunities for on-site play space. It will guarantee that teachers who must drive have 

access to parking near school. And it will reward teachers who choose not to commute by car.  



Committee Reports 
Transportation and Public Space (T&PS) 

 
 
 

 
ANC 6A Agenda Package | February 2018 | For more information go to www.anc6a.org. 27 

February XX 2018 

 

Mr. Chris Rodriguez 

Director 

District of Columbia Homeland Security and Emergency Management Agency (HSEMA) 

2720 Martin Luther King, Jr. Avenue SE  

Washington, DC 20032 

 

Re: 2018 Rock and Roll Marathon 

 

Dear Director Rodriguez: 

 

At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting1 on February 8, 2018, our Commission voted X-X-X 

(with 5 Commissioners required for a quorum) to conditionally support the 2018 Rock and Roll Marathon.  

 

ANC 6A continues to support this race in 2018, however our support remains conditional on a commitment 

from race organizers to meet with members of ANC 6A’s Transportation and Public Space Committee this 

summer in advance of its meeting with your agency to plan its 2019 race.  While we have appreciated the 

efforts of race organizers to respond to input from ANC 6A and complaints from community members, we 

believe it is time for the Rock and Roll Marathon to assess alternate routes that do not impact or significantly 

reduce the impact on ANC 6A.  We look forward to that discussion and will assess our ability to provide 

continued support based on its outcome. 

 

We are encouraged that that no amplified music or performances will occur in Lincoln Park this year.  

However, we remain concerned about the volume level of performances at a stage located in the Auto Zone 

parking lot on the 1200 Block of H Street NE.  Last year, nearby residents lodged noise complaints, and we 

have strongly encouraged the race organizers to consider ways to mitigate the level of volume at this 

location. 

 

Additionally, it has come to our attention that MPD and your agency will seek to strictly enforce the “Clear 

Route Initiative,” which would require the complete removal of parked vehicles from the entire race route.  

While we understand the need to ensure the safety of event participants and area residents, particularly in the 

wake of heinous attacks using vehicles, we believe this approach is not only unnecessary, but also unfeasible.  

The race will impact many streets in our community, and there is simply not enough available parking to 

accommodate the removal of so many cars from the route.  We encourage your agency to work with 

impacted Advisory Neighborhood Commissions to determine a more workable solution that both ensures 

safety and spares residents from unnecessary inconveniences. 

 

We thank you for giving great weight to the views of the Commission and look forward to working with you 

to ensure safety during community events. 

 

                                            
1  ANC 6A meetings are advertised electronically on the anc6a-announce@yahoogroups.com, anc-6a@yahoogroups.com, and 

newhilleast@yahoogroups.com, at www.anc6a.org, and through print advertisements in the Hill Rag. 
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On behalf of the Commission, 

 

 

 

Phil Toomajian 

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A  

 

cc: Diane Romo-Thomas, Rock and Roll Marathon 
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February XX, 2018 

 

Mr. Chris Rodriguez 

Director 

District of Columbia Homeland Security and Emergency Management Agency (HSEMA) 

2720 Martin Luther King, Jr. Avenue SE  

Washington, DC 20032 

 

Re: 2018 Capitol Hill Classic Races  

 

Dear Director Rodriguez: 

 

At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting1 on February 8, 2018, our Commission voted X-X-X 

(with 5 Commissioners required for a quorum) to support the 2018 Capitol Hill Classic 10K and 3K races 

and Children’s Fun Run. 

 

ANC 6A continues to support this race because it is well-organized and it supports the Capitol Hill Cluster 

School, a group of DC Public Schools that serve children from ANC 6A and other nearby communities.  

Each year, the race organizers have worked closely with MPD and local houses of worship to devise safe 

bump-cross routes to be used during the race to allow vehicles to cross when runners are not approaching 

and allow worshipers to cross on their way to and from services. 

 

However, it has come to our attention that MPD and your agency will seek to strictly enforce the “Clear 

Route Initiative,” which would require the complete removal of parked vehicles from the entire race route.  

While we understand the need to ensure the safety of event participants and area residents, particularly in the 

wake of heinous attacks using vehicles, we believe this approach is not only unnecessary, but also unfeasible.  

The race will impact many streets in our community, and there is simply not enough available parking to 

accommodate the removal of so many cars from the route.  We encourage your agency to work with 

impacted Advisory Neighborhood Commissions to determine a more workable solution that both ensures 

safety and spares residents from unnecessary inconveniences. 

 

We thank you for giving great weight to the views of the Commission and look forward to working with you 

to ensure safety during community events. 

 

On behalf of the Commission, 

 

 

Phil Toomajian 

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A  

 

cc: Roberta Stewart, Capitol Hill Classic 

                                            
1  ANC 6A meetings are advertised electronically on the anc6a-announce@yahoogroups.com, anc-6a@yahoogroups.com, and 

newhilleast@yahoogroups.com, at www.anc6a.org, and through print advertisements in the Hill Rag. 
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Report of the Economic Development and Zoning (ED&Z) Committee of the Advisory Neighborhood 
Commission (ANC) 6A  

Sherwood Recreation Center, 640 Tenth (10th) Street NE  
January 18, 2018 

Present:  
Members: Brad Greenfield, Missy Boyette, Jake Joyce, Michael Hoenig, Tim Drake, Ruth Ann Hudson 
Commissioners: Amber Gove  
Brad Greenfield chaired the meeting. 
 
Community Comment  
None.  
 
Previously Heard Cases  
1226 North Carolina Avenue, NE (BZA #19593) was unable to complete the shade study prior to this 
meeting.  Once they have it complete, they will bring it to the next meeting. 
 
Old Business  
None. 
 
New Business 
Maury Elementary Play Space: Maury Elementary School is currently closed for a large renovation, 
which is planned to take place over eighteen (18) months.  The design of the renovation is still underway, 
and Maury parents and the community have raised concerns regarding the latest version of the design as 
it relates to teacher parking and play areas for the children.  
 
The latest renovation proposal includes 46 square feet of outdoor play space per child, which is 
significantly lower than the recommended amount of outdoor space of 76 square feet per child. 
 
Many community and planning meetings have been held to discuss this issue over the last year.  The 
current zoning regulations require a set amount of parking spaces per 1,000 square feet.  The current 
renovation proposal includes 23 teacher parking spots which is roughly equivalent to the current number 
of parking spots Maury had prior to the renovation.  The renovation is expected to increase school 
capacity to accommodate a thirty-five percent (35%) increase in student enrollment, which will naturally 
require additional staff.  
 
Several solutions to the parking challenge have been considered: 
1. Opening up street parking for teachers: Neighbors indicate that street parking in the neighborhood 

often opens up during the day.  The results of a parking study showed that there were 65 spots 

available on the street at 7:00 am and 126 available at 8:00 am.  This parking is currently zoned 

residential, but the suggestion has been made that teachers could either have parking permits for 

weekday parking (from 8:00 am-4:00 pm) to park on the street, or, designated parking spots on the 

street could be zoned for teachers on weekdays from 8:00 am-4:00 pm. 

2. Building a parking structure as part of the renovation: This is expected to cost $125,000 per parking 

spot, or roughly $5 million for the parking needs of Maury.  It is unlikely there is funding or appetite 

for this amount of investment in addition to the renovations already planned for Maury.  
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3. Explore other parking options within the neighborhood: There is a church (formerly a movie 

theatre) on C Street NE that has surface parking behind it.  This may provide at least 10 parking spots 

if an agreement could be reached with the church for this use.  

4. Seek a variance from the parking requirements: DCPS could seek a variance from the parking 

requirements, but this would be challenging if there is no proposed solution to the parking situation. 

This could also result in a 3 to 4 month delay to the project.  

 
Creative solutions to add play space to the design were discussed. These included the following: 
1. Explore using neighborhood parks as additional play space: Lincoln Park would be the closest park 

for this, but there are challenges with trying to walk children that far (permission slips, etc). 

2. Explore using the green space on the roof as play space: There may be a way to expand the play 

space above the multipurpose room and also to build the play space on top of the green roof.  

 
Given this discussion and the options considered, Mr. Greenfield made a motion to recommend that the 
ANC write the following letters regarding the issues at Maury Elementary School: 
1. A letter requesting DCPS and DGS request a variance and seek other ways of increasing play space.  

This letter would include 4-5 suggested ways to from the community to address the issues and support 

the variance. 

2. A letter to DDOT requesting they engage creatively with DCPS to come up with a solution to these 

challenges around parking and restrictions.  

3. A letter to the ZA asking for maximum flexibility in the interpretation of the parking requirements. 

 
Motion was seconded by Missy Boyette. Motion was approved 6:0. 
 
Closing 
As no other issues were brought forward for discussion, Mr. Greenfield closed the meeting. 
 

Next Scheduled ED&Z Committee Meeting:  
Wednesday, February 21, 2018  

7:00 -9:00 pm  
640 10th Street NE, Sherwood Recreation Center, Second (2nd) Floor 
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February XX, 2018 

 

Ms. Monique Forrest 

Mr. Marcos Miranda 

Project Managers 

Department of General Services 

2000 Fourteenth (14th) Street, NW, Eighth (8th) Floor,  

Washington, DC 20009 

 

Re: Maury Elementary School Renovation 

 

Dear Ms. Forrest and Mr. Miranda, 

 

At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting1 on February 8, 2018, our Commission voted X-X-X 

(with 5 Commissioners required for a quorum) to encourage D.C. Public Schools (DCPS) and the 

Department of General Services (DGS) to seek a design for the modernization of Maury Elementary school 

that maximizes play and green space.  The current design (as of January 16, 2018) could be improved by 1) 

reducing the size of the parking lot and 2) optimizing the building design for the small lot (72,023 square 

feet).  These changes would help to increase play and green space for a projected enrollment of 539 students. 

 

Adequate outdoor play time and space is key to child development.  Nationally, 56% of children spend less 

time outdoors than maximum security prisoners.  In Virginia, the recommended play space per student for an 

elementary school with enrollment between 400 and 599 students, based on guidance from the National 

Program for Playground Safety, is 122 to 183 square feet per student, three to four times the amount of play 

space for Maury students under current proposals.  Failure to provide adequate play and green space will 

likely harm the socio-emotional development and educational success of students and possibly endanger 

their safety.   

 

We recommend that DCPS/DGS consider the following options for maximizing play and green space: 

1. Reduce the size of the parking lot. There are a number of options available to provide needed parking 

for teachers and staff, which if pursued would facilitate approval of a variance for a smaller parking lot, 

including: 

a. Adequate on-street parking if the Daytime School Parking Zone Amendment Act of 2017 (B22-0351) 

passes, which will allow teachers to park on the street without adversely impacting local residents; 

b. Availability of daytime staff-only parking on 12th Place and 13th Street, as was done on the adjacent 

streets at Stuart-Hobson Middle School; or 

c. Availability of above-ground parking at a nearby church where approximately ten (10) spaces could 

be leased without impacting the church’s normal activities. This church is less than a block away 

from the Maury Elementary site. 

 

                                            
1 ANC 6A meetings are advertised electronically on the anc6a-announce@yahoogroups.com, anc-6a@yahoogroups.com, and 

newhilleast@yahoogroups.com, at www.anc6a.org, and through print advertisements in the Hill Rag. 
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2. Optimize the building design. Additionally, we recommend that all due consideration be given to 

community feedback regarding optimizing the building design.  Currently half of the new building will 

be less than three stories in height, and a significant portion is only one story.  The new design also 

eliminates a 6,000 square foot outdoor classroom and garden space, with no plans for replacement.  

Echoing the comments made by the Maury Community, we ask that DCPS/DGS consider: 

a. Reducing the footprint of the building while increasing the height of the one and two-story portions; 

b. Seeking a variance to allow for limited portions of the building to have a set-back, fourth floor; and 

c. Designing a portion of the green roofs to also serve as rooftop gardens and outdoor classroom space. 

 

Please be advised that Brad Greenfield and I are authorized to act on behalf of ANC 6A for the purposes of 

this case.  I can be contacted at philanc6a@gmail.com and Mr. Greenfield can be contacted at 

brad.greenfield@gmail.com. 

 

On Behalf of the Commission, 

 

Phil Toomajian 

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A  

 

cc:  Mr. Nathan Morris, DCPS 
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February XX, 2018 

 

Mr. Matthew Le Grant 

Zoning Administrator 

Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs 

Government of the District of Columbia  

1100 Fourth (4th) St SW - Room 3100 

Washington, DC 20024 

 

Re: Maury Elementary School Renovation 

 

Dear Mr. Le Grant, 

 

At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting1 on February 8, 2018, our Commission voted X-X-X 

(with 5 Commissioners required for a quorum) to encourage the D.C. Public Schools (DCPS) and the 

Department of General Services (DGS) to seek a better solution to the amount of play and green space 

planned for the renovation of Maury Elementary school.  In Virginia, the recommended play space per 

student for an elementary school with enrollment between 400 and 599 students, based on guidance from the 

National Program for Playground Safety, is 122 to 183 square feet per student, 3 to 4 times the amount of 

play space for Maury students under current proposals.  The new design also eliminates a 6,000 square foot 

outdoor classroom and garden space, with no plans for replacement.  Failure to provide adequate play and 

green space will likely harm the socio-emotional development and educational success of students and 

possibly endanger their safety.  Current DGS plans sacrifice play and green space in favor of a large parking 

lot and a building whose footprint is twenty percent (20%) larger than current conditions. 

 

There are a number of options available to Maury to provide needed parking for teachers and staff, 

including: 

1. Adequate on-street parking if the Daytime School Parking Zone Amendment Act of 2017 (B22-0351) 

passes, which will allow teachers to park on the street without adversely impacting local residents. 

2. Availability of staff-only parking on 12th Place and 13th Street, as was done on the adjacent streets at 

Stuart-Hobson Middle School. 

3. Availability of above-ground parking lot at a nearby church where approximately 10 spaces could be 

leased without impacting the church’s normal activities. This church is less than a block away from the 

Maury Elementary site.   

 

These options should lead DCRA and DCPS/DGS to submit a proposal that optimizes the building footprint 

and reduces the number of parking spaces available on the site without negatively impacting teacher and 

staff commutes.  The Commission requests that, as Zoning Administrator, you utilize maximum flexibility in 

supporting the renovation plans submitted by DGS for Maury with an eye towards maximizing the amount of 

play and green space available for the children.  Such flexibility has precedent in the case of Stuart-Hobson’s 

                                            
1  ANC 6A meetings are advertised electronically on the anc6a-announce@yahoogroups.com, anc-6a@yahoogroups.com, and 

newhilleast@yahoogroups.com, at www.anc6a.org, and through print advertisements in the Hill Rag. 

. 



Committee Reports 
Economic Development and Zoning Committee 

 

 
 

 
ANC 6A Agenda Package | February 2018 | For more information go to www.anc6a.org. 47 

renovation in 2012, in which the staff parking lot was replaced with a student athletic field, with staff 

parking accommodated on adjacent streets.  

 

Please be advised that Brad Greenfield and I are authorized to act on behalf of ANC 6A for the purposes of 

this case.  I can be contacted at philanc6a@gmail.com and Mr. Greenfield can be contacted at 

brad.greenfield@gmail.com. 

 

On Behalf of the Commission, 

 

Phil Toomajian 

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A  
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February XX, 2018 

 

Mr. Jeff Marootian 

Director  

District Department of Transportation 

55 M Street, SE, Suite 400  

Washington, DC 20003 

 

Re: Maury Elementary School Renovation 

 

Dear Mr. Marootian: 

 

At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting1 on February 8, 2018, our Commission voted X-X-X 

(with 5 Commissioners required for a quorum) to encourage The D.C. Public Schools (DCPS) and the 

Department of General Services (DGS) to seek a better solution to the amount of play space planned for the 

renovation of Maury Elementary school.  In Virginia, the recommended play space per student for an 

elementary school with enrollment between 400 and 599 students, based on guidance from the National 

Program for Playground Safety, is 122 to 183 square feet per student, 3 to 4 times the amount of play space 

for Maury students under current proposals.  The new design also eliminates a 6,000 square foot outdoor 

classroom and garden space, with no plans for replacement.  Failure to provide adequate play space will 

harm the educational success of students and possibly endanger their safety.  Current DGS plans sacrifice 

play and green space in favor of a large parking lot and a building whose footprint is twenty percent (20%) 

larger than current conditions 

 

The Commission encourages DDOT to work with DGS, DCPS and the Maury Community to develop 

innovative approaches to alleviate parking needs at Maury so that the amount of play space can be 

maximized.  In the past, DDOT has successfully developed innovative parking solutions for schools, such as 

allowing teachers to park on the street during non-peak usage hours.  The Commission would ask that DDOT 

exercise this same approach in seeking a solution that addresses teacher and staff parking needs without 

sacrificing the needs of the children. 

 

Please be advised that Brad Greenfield and I are authorized to act on behalf of ANC 6A for the purposes of 

this case.  I can be contacted at philanc6a@gmail.com and Mr. Greenfield can be contacted at 

brad.greenfield@gmail.com. 

 

On Behalf of the Commission, 

 

 

Phil Toomajian 

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A  

 

  

                                            
1 ANC 6A meetings are advertised electronically on the anc6a-announce@yahoogroups.com, anc-6a@yahoogroups.com, and 

newhilleast@yahoogroups.com, at www.anc6a.org, and through print advertisements in the Hill Rag. 
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